
Communications Committee
Geneseo CUSD #228 Board of Education

Meeting Summary
March 6, 2024

District Office, 648 N. Chicago St., Geneseo, IL 61254

Present:

Kane Causemaker (BOE), Jackie Mickley (BOE), Superintendent Dr. Adam Brumbaugh,
Adam Fluck, James Roodhouse

Topics of discussion:

The meeting opened at 1:00 p.m.

The committee began with an overview of recent digital content (website, mobile app,
social media). Attached are 90-day snapshots that display website traffic and other
relevant data. The announcement of hiring Matt Furlong as Geneseo’s new football
coach in January was our highest performing news article and social post ever.

The committee then discussed emails sent to the Board of Education. The previous
BOE directed the school district to create 228BOE@geneseoschools.org to use for
incoming emails to the BOE with the BOE president receiving those emails. The
committee now recommends that all emails sent to the 228BOE@geneseoschools.org
address are automatically forwarded to all seven BOE members. It also recommends
that the individual email addresses of BOE members are added back to the BOE page
on GeneseoSchools.org. The entire BOE will have an opportunity to discuss and
formally decide on both issues at its March 14 meeting.

Next, the committee looked back on the recent announcement of changes to the
2023-24 school year calendar due to emergency days used. Dr. Brumbaugh provided
an overview of Act of God days, questions for a school district to consider before
requesting Act of God days, and the process that would be involved. A potential
amendment to the 2024-25 calendar will be addressed at the BOE’s regular meeting in
April.

The committee also discussed BOE meet and greet events. In the fall, meet and greets
were held with the public on Oct. 4 in conjunction with the Career and Technical
Education Center open house, and with district staff on Oct. 19 at GHS. The committee
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now recommends exploring a partnership with the organization chosen to host the
summer ice cream social at the Geneseo park when a school band is performing, then
working a BOE meet and greet into that evening. The BOE may also consider the
possibility of accepting questions from the community and/or district staff at the
228BOE@geneseoschools.org email address and sharing responses on
GeneseoSchools.org. Both ideas can be considered and discussed at the BOE’s March
meeting.

In an effort to be more communicative about upcoming BOE meetings and their
agendas, the committee recommends more exposure on the GeneseoSchools.org
home page by placing a graphic (see below) and link to SchoolBoard.net once a
meeting’s agenda and packet have been posted.

The meeting was adjourned at 2:07 p.m.
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GeneseoSchools.org traffic statistics and other data from the last 90 days:



Graphic that will be used on the GeneseoSchools.org home page for BOE agendas:


